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 ALL WAY STOP CONTROL AT THE INTERSECTION OF LONGLEAF DRIVE 

AND SHAKEWOOD STREET/MONTCLAIR AVENUE 

 ACS2017-CCS-TRC-0019 INNES (2) 

 

REPORT RECOMMENDATION 

That the Transportation Committee recommend Council approve the 

installation of an all-way stop control at the intersection of Longleaf Drive 

and Shakewood Street/Montclair Avenue. 

Philippe Landry, Director, Traffic Services, Transportation Services was in 

attendance and responded to questions. 

The following delegations spoke in support of the recommendation  

Kirstan Gagon, resident expressed concerns of visibility and speed at this 

intersection and firmly believed an all way stop will increase the safety of the 

residents in the neighbourhood. 

Donna Leith-Gudbranson, President, Chapel Hill South Community Association 

acknowledged that it is local traffic using this intersection and not complying with 

posted speed limits.  However, she has committed, through the Community 

Association and local school boards to provide ongoing consultation and 

education regarding enforcement and compliance.  

Following discussion the Committee CARRIED the recommendation as 

presented with the following directions to staff: 

DIRECTIONS TO STAFF 

1. That Staff be directed to speak with Police Services regarding the 

installation of the all-way stop control, and notify them of the potential 
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need for increased police presence to encourage compliance and address 

safety concerns.  

2. That Staff follow up with Councillor Mitic regarding having the intersection 

at Longleaf Drive and Shakewood Street/Montclair Avenue be included as 

part of the Photo Radar project. 

 
 


